22a North Nashvlille Ave.
Ventnor, N.J. 08406

| May 10, 1969

Charles Batchelor, Chief
Dallas Police Department
Dallas, Texas

Dear Mr. Batchelor:

Thenk you for your letter of May 5. I fully understand your
position in this matter.

I have a few ideas I would like to check out and it was my
intentlon $o come %o Dallas and look around a llittle bit. The
attitude of the Dallas Police, however, sesems to Indicate that
my presence in the city would be undesirable. Under those con-
ditions, it is not very likely %hat I will make the trip. I would
not be coming there to cause trouble for anyone and 1 most certaln-
1y do not wish to get into eny of 1t myself.

Nevertheless, I am determined that my book wllil be written
with or without the proper asslistance. I wiil do my best. If 1t 1s
not fully suthenticated, so be it; et least 1 will have tried. On
the other hand if 1 am able to find one missing answer, remove one
shade of doubt, restore one ounce of decency; then I will noft have
failed.

I will not bother you again. Best wlishes and klndest regards.

Vory truly yours,

Tk E Ritdlynat

Frank . Chatselanat



